Statement by the Spokesperson on the
roadside explosion in South Central
Somalia

Thursday’s road side explosion in Lower Shabelle near Golweyn village taking
a large number of civilian lives increased the already great suffering faced
by Somalia. Our thoughts go to the families of the victims and to all Somali
people.

Drought has caused significant deterioration of the humanitarian situation in
the Horn of Africa and especially Somalia. As a result hundreds of thousands
find themselves on the move.

The European Union remains strongly committed to Somalia and its people.
Reconstruction of a stable and democratic country, benefitting its
population, and a Somali owned security sector to combat terrorism is key for
development and the security of the region.
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